
Kelly Williams 
 

I live half a mile from this proposed facility and I am deeply concerned by the scale of the project. I
am dependent on clean well water for my livestock, as is my entire rural community. A
development of this size belongs in an area with infrastructure to support it. In addition to Browns
Creek and Goggins Lake there are numerous smaller wetlands scattered throughout this area that
will be put at risk not only from the septic system but also from surface runoff, pesticides and
fertilizers. LCA estimates that it will use 23,000 gallons of groundwater daily. There is a likelihood
that that amount of consumption will also degrade the quality of well water in the area and possibly
cause shallower wells to dry up. I would urge you to conduct a more thorough environmental
review and consider denying this permit as it likely poses a threat to residents drinking water and
local wildlife.


